Arboricultural Association - Scottish Branch

Minutes of the Scottish Branch 2015 AGM held at Callendar House, Falkirk on 30th January 2016

Present: Angus Mackay, Eamonn Wall, Ron Clowes, Judi Clowes, Simon Stuart, Lawrence Monckton, Will Hinchliffe, Jeremy Davies, Adrian Walters, Robert Paterson, Paul Hanson, Karen Martin, Eric Hamilton, Julian Morris, Matthew Cooper, Tim Craig, Stuart Leith, Struan Dalgleish, Fiona Melville, Iain Hannah, Iona Hyde, Alan Marks, Donald Rodger, Ken Harvey.

1. Apologies for absence: Chris Simpson, Keith Vernon, Adam Riedi, Oliver Macfarlane

2. Approval of 2014 AGM Minutes: 

Donald Rodger said he had copies available if anyone wanted to see them, but there is little to them other than election of committe and officers. 

3. Matters arising from the 2014 AGM Minutes
None.

4. Officer's reports:

4.1
Chair: 
Two well-attended outings were organised but the main event of the year was the Trees and The Law Seminar with Charles Mynors and Jeremy Barrell. The seminar was well attended and made money for the branch. The committee will look at what events can be organised for this year.

There are two retirees from the committee - Sandy Cassells, who has emigrated to Australia, and Paul Hanson. Donald wished Sandy well for the future, and gave a special thanks to Paul for all his input to the Scottish Branch, for his years as Chair, and his work in steering the Branch.  

4.2.
Secretary: 


None

4.3. 
Treasurer: 


None

5. Appointment of Committee
With the exception of Paul Hanson and Sandy Cassells, all committee members were happy to stand for re-election. Donald asked if any new members wished to join, but there were no volunteers. There was unanimous agreement to re-elect the committee.

6. Election of Officers

6.1 Chair

Donald Rodger was re-elected to stand as Chair for the next year.
6.2 Vice Chair


Fiona Melville was re-elected to stand as Vice Chair for the next year.
6.3 Secretary


Will Hinchliffe announced that he would stand down as Secretary. Ken Harvey volunteered to take his place.
6.4 Treasurer


Eric Hamilton announced that he would stand down as Treasurer. Robert Paterson volunteered take his place.

There was unanimous agreement to the election of the proposed officers.

7. Any other competent business.


Eamonn Wall asked how much money the Branch has in the bank. Eric Hamilton said there was in excess of £4k, so the Branch is in reasonable financial health.

Karen Martin thanked Donald and the Committee members for their work over the past year.

Donald thanked everyone for coming and the meeting was closed.

